Sen. Bob Bacon, Chair Sen. Mike Kopp Sen. Gail Schwartz Rep. Jim Riesberg, Vice-Chair Rep. Edward Vigil Rep. Jerry Sonnenberg



CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

State Capitol Building, Room 029 Denver, Colorado 80203-1784 (303) 866-3521



May 11, 2010

House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee State Capitol Building 200 East Colfax Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Members of the House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee:

Pursuant to House Rule 50 (a) and Senate Rule 42 (a), the Capital Development Committee (CDC) may review and make advisory recommendations on legislation that concerns capital construction, controlled maintenance, or proposals to acquire capital assets.

On May 11, 2010, the CDC reviewed Senate Bill 10-207, which authorizes the state to enter into lease-purchase agreements to finance capital construction projects proposed by the Governor's Energy Office in order to improve the energy efficiency of state facilities. The bill is pending before the House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee. The CDC favorably recommends the bill to the House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee.

If you have any questions or concerns about the CDC's recommendation, please call Kori Donaldson, Legislative Council Staff, at 303-866-4976.

Sincerely,

Senator Bob Bacon

Chair, Capital Development Committee

c: Capital Development Committee Members
House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee
Tom Plant, Governor's Energy Office
Bo Pogue, Legislative Council Staff
Kori Donaldson, Capital Development Committee Staff
CDC File